Wylcwm St Surgery PPG
Date: Tues April 26th ,2016.    Venue: Wylcwm St Surgery
Present. K Plant, C Plant, S Lewis, T Sharpe, G Pritchard, C Didlick, J Roberts, S Taylor, C Keefe, C Rosenthal, R Jamil, R Naylor.
1. Acting Chairperson - K Plant offered to act as chairperson for this inaugural meeting and a decision could be made at the next meeting about either electing a chairperson or operating a rotating chair system.
2. Apologies –   Martin Holborow, Beverley Clements
3/4. What is a PPG?  What we don’t want from a PPG -  Various materials sourced from NAPP (National Association for Patient Participation) guidelines for setting up a PPG distributed for discussion at the next meeting. 
5. Terms of Reference -    Page39 of the NAPP guide distributed and read through for general understanding prior to discussion at next meeting.
6. Ground Rules -   A list of suggested “Ground Rules” distributed and accepted unanimously.  CK added suggestion of minutes being posted or in some other way made public.  SL referred to the practice’s website and suggested that the group might look at its effectiveness in future.
CR asked about access to the NAPP website, which is restricted.  KP to explore accessibility of website for group members and report back.  KP explained that the group has joined NAPP to use it as an information source but nothing in NAPP guidelines is mandatory.
7. Suggestions for issues to follow up –  Initial issues raised which could form the focus for the group to discuss in future meetings:   

· patient questionnaire;  
· physical access to building for less able and wheelchair users;
· practice website;
· promotion of “GP Web”;
· online booking;
· interest in an email bulletin for patients
· health promotion

JR suggested that the group might join the Dementia Awareness campaign.  CR noted that online booking does not permit booking of children’s appointments.  CR also suggested a “Feedback Corner” in the waiting room where patients are invited to  agree or disagree with statement.  RN  suggested the questionnaire could be filled in while patients waited.
R Jamil raised issue of prescription collection by patients from the surgery and suggested the practice could send them directly to the patient’s nominated pharmacy.
8. Next steps – Nomination of Chair and Secretary at next meeting.  JR asked whether group meetings would be regarded as open.  KP suggested that for practical reasons there should be a core group but meetings would be open and advertised.  Additionally, CR suggested the group organise public events.
9. Talk on antibiotics and becoming an antibiotic guardian – Following this talk by Rafia Jamil it was suggested that Antibiotic Guardian education be adopted as an issue to promote on the PPG noticeboard.  Additionally JR offered to explore education on this topic for children. 
10.Next meeting  June 7th  - 6.30 start
11. AOB -  KP thanked SL and the practice for their openness to the suggestion of the PPG.
SL announced a new GP, Dr Duffin, joining from April 27th, as Dr Kiff is reducing his sessions.

JR thanked KP for organising the PPG.  The meeting closed at 8.10pm.
